
 

 

 

Dear Pastor and Church Members,  
  

August 2024 

   

Three months down and three more to go! This furlough has been 
one of constant movement and frequent blessings.  
 
We’ve had many encouraging meetings with churches across the 
county and have encountered some incredible people along the 
way. However, I will say, watching our daughter graduate as a 
medical doctor from Texas Tech school of medicine has been 
hands down the highlight of our time here in America. Visiting 
family, reporting to churches and studying church growth has us 
running hard.  
 
If I were ever to use the term, “I’m in a good place right now” It 
could very well refer to me being physically situated between my 
two namesakes. In the middle picture, Arnold Jr has promised me 
he will retire on his 80th birthday and Arnold IV is proving to be a 
faithful husband, father and church member. He has entered his 
7th year as a Marine and advancing well as a civilian mechanic at 
the naval air station in Pensacola FL.  
 
Back home in Spain the church (Iglesia Bautista Biblica de 
Torrente) is pressing on and doing a great job. Over the last 
couple of months, in our absence, we continue to see souls being 
saved, new visitors every Sunday and people ready to serve the 
Lord. In the next couple of weeks, they will begin VBS and for the 
first time they will do it all without Leslie and me. PTL! 
 
If you’re a praying part of our ministry you’ll be encouraged to 
know that through your prayers, God has recently provided for one 
of our urgent needs. We are experiencing a season of growth at 
IBBT and in need of more chairs. And just like that, the Lord 
worked through a generous church in El Paso giving us 250 chairs 
they were no longer using. This blessing is currently crossing the 
Atlantic Ocean and will arrive at the port of Valencia Aug. 25th.  
 
Thank you for your gifts and prayers,  
 
Arnold and Leslie Belasco 
 
 
 


